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 9/2/2021 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report we have had no additional confirmed cases of COVID-19 and our total number of cases since the onset of 

this pandemic remains at 2. 

 

On July 20, 2021, the Federal Government and the State of Nevada has extended the declaration of State of 

Emergency related to COVID 19.  There are no changes to facility requirements to safeguard residents of the 

facility.  We are open to scheduled visitation on Friday, Saturday, Sunday, and Monday.  Please schedule with 

the front receptionist for a visitation time between 1:00pm and 3:00pm at half hour intervals.  Only one visitor 

per resident can be scheduled at each half hour interval.  Each visitor must be escorted in and out with visitation 

areas sanitized between each visit.  Visitations must maintain social distancing and masks must be worn.  No 

visitations to residents on our Observation Unit.  Visitations can also be arranged via electronic media.  Reception 

services can help get that arranged.  Current County Positivity Rate is >20%.  Therefore, non-vaccinated 

residents should have visits in open courtyard space, weather permitted, or via electronic media.  Vaccinated 

residents may have visitation indoor, in courtyards, or via electronic media. Please contact facility receptionist 

for updates on visitation practices. Masks must be worn throughout facility and in courtyards. 
 

As always, we are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel 

are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering. Our 

residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is frequently 

reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands 

when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if they have symptoms 

of illness.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 775-683-4200. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Brett Passon 

 

Brett Passon 

Administrator 


